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Sailing




Club boats

As you’ll probably already be aware, the club now has three club boats: two Toppers with race rigs funded by Awards for All and a Laser 16, very generously donated by David Tippett and with a mast kindly given by Mick and Mary Carter.  The boats are under the general control of the club bosuns, Roger Heasman and Bob Sampson.  Rules for their use are now being put together and may be modified in the light of experience, but currently the main points are:

Availability: club members who are competent sailors.  The Laser 16 may also be used by the Lakes Trust, but advance bookings by club members have priority.  Additionally, the Laser 16 must have an over 18 in charge and onboard at all times (insurance requirement)

Cost: £2-50 per half day session for any of the boats

Booking: there will be a book (held in the Race Hut) in which to enter future bookings and to record fees paid. Foils and sails will be in the race hut and instructions on set up and packing up. The bosuns may want to ensure members know how to rig the boats. 

Carrick Roads

We are hoping to get together a group to go to Carrick Roads on the weekend of 6th/7th June this year, weather permitting.  This year, because of problems with booking at the club’s traditional campsite venue of Carnon Downs, the intention is to launch from St Just-in-Roseland, on the east side of the estuary; we have checked with the boatyard there and they charge a £5 per day fee to launch, inclusive of parking cars and trailers further along on the spit.  The nearby campsite of Trewince Farm (about 10 minutes drive away) looks likely to have spare pitches in early June; it is much smaller than Carnon Downs and not nearly so upmarket, but a friendly owner (it’s on a working farm) and with toilets and showers that were spotless when we did our reconnaissance, it looks worth trying.  The basic cost is £12 per pitch per night, plus £3 per night hook-up.  If you want to see what the place looks like and where it is, contact details are:

Trewince Farm, Portscatho, Truro, TR2 5ET, Cornwall, England. Tel. 01872 580430

(Note: if you’re looking at details on the Web, don’t confuse it with another Trewince Farm Holiday Park near Padstow; the website for this one is: http://www.trewincefarm.co.uk/ 

We will be sailing in company. It looks as though this year we’ll have two boats that have outboard engines (Toby Tobias’s Drascombe Lugger and John’s Falmouth Bass Boat), so (barring mechanical failures) we should have the ability to tow other boats home if  we get becalmed.  Let Nicky and John know (tel.01837-880142 or e-mail nbuckett@exbourne-primary.devon.sch.uk) if you’re hoping to come, so we know whom to contact to confirm whether the weather looks good a day or so before the event.

Race Hut

As those who have been up to the Lake in recent weeks will know, this is now up and in use.  We’re very pleased with the general construction of the hut (which is lined) and the provision of electricity, including a heater.  There are still some important teething problems to be sorted out (such as the positioning and securing of the flagpole), but hopefully we’ll get there soon.  We’ve been given a fairly free hand in fitting out the inside of the hut and we’re intending to do this in stages, to see what works best with experience, but we’re intending to use a wide secondhand pine shelf to provide a working surface for the OODs and to make it sloping, but add a lip to prevent things sliding off.  Initially, we’ll put a shelf underneath the bench and then add other storage in stages. We’re currently waiting for keys to the hut (the only one is currently with William Pepworth)
We should have an electric horn back in action soon; in the longer term, Bob Sampson has kindly volunteered to put together a horn system with an automatic countdown system to blow the horn at the correct times, not dissimilar to that used by the model boat sailors – that’ll be a great boon which should reduce the stress load on OODs.
The new clubhouse is open and very smart and currently being finished with the flooring down. It has provided a spacious comfortable venue for cold wet windy lunchtimes. The commodore’s boards are up and we are negotiating a pinboard for the club in the corner by these. Watch this space!
Regatta/Camping Weekends

There were only a few of us who camped up at Tamar for the May Regatta but it was a good weekend enjoyed by those that made it, with the wind starting gently on the Saturday, increasing on Sunday and becoming decidedly strong by the Monday, with a couple of capsizes as a result; many thanks to John and Ruth Savage for use of their caravan awning, in which we all chatted.   There are Fun Races scheduled for the coming Bank Holiday on Monday 25th May, but the next  Bank Holiday with a full Regatta/Camping Weekend is the late Summer one in August, starting on Saturday 29th.  Roger Heasman has races scheduled for the 29th, a normal full racing programme on Sunday 30th and an Endurance Race down for Monday 31st.

Mid-Summer Night’s Race

Despite the name, this has now been re-scheduled from mid-summer night until Saturday 27th June, probably with an afternoon start.  Roger Heasman is still working on the details, but is envisaging a team race, with each team having a slow and fast boat and probably four team members, to give everybody a break; further details will be announced nearer the time.

Barbecues at the Lake

The brick barbecue has unfortunately had to be demolished, as it was sufficiently closed to our new race hut to be deemed a fire hazard.  The intention is to go ahead with the scheduled barbecues on the first Sunday of each month, either as picnics with cold food, or else as barbecues if we can round up sufficient people with portable barbecues that they can bring up.

Courses:

Awards for All funded courses 20, 27 June and 17 August applications now being processed and I will soon let you know the dates you have and fees due. (£5 a day)

Start Racing Course with Bob Hindmarsh  - a 2 day course subsidized by Sport for England and RYA possible dates are 6/7 August or 8/9 August. Please let Nicky know ASAP if you are interested. Course cost @ £ 92 for the 2 days

Instructor’s course is possibly starting 20 July or 4 August but Bob is still awaiting confirmation from the RYA coach

Sailing has now started on Wednesday afternoons and a bit later on late night sailing starts Wednesday 10 June. Also on these evenings Bob Hindmarsh will be available for general sailing training/coaching sessions for £5 an evening. He is also able to the pre-assessment training these evenings for members doing the instructors course. 

Roger has set the dates for the Pocock Trophy Series of 7 races will be run on Sundays starting at 1.15 pm. Dates: 13th and 27th July, 10th, 24th and 31st August and 14thand 28th September. Forms are available to enter to be returned to Roger.
SWLT Open Day This is set for 31 May- a Sunday so normal racing will be taking place. Angie has asked John to man the Bass boat for rides and we would like a stall manned to promote the club and hopefully gain us a few members! Volunteers to help with this would be appreciated. See Nicky or ring 01837880142
Portsmouth Yardsticks
I attended the Commodore’s conference, together with 3 club members, at the Dinghy show and a briefing on PYs. The RYA recognizes that some PYs are unfair and need adjusting but whilst clubs continue to use the published ones and do not make and report adjustments nothing will change. They are encouraging clubs to vary PYs that clubs think unfair and to report new PYs. They would also like to be able to issue PYs for inland waters and different wind conditions for some boats. They also have the possibility of us submitting a series of race results to be enable them to look at them and possibly say which boats may be favoured in our conditions. This is something that the committee is going to discuss, so ideas and views of members would be appreciated. Please raise any points with committee members.
There is a lot going on and plenty to enjoy. We have had some weekends with 18 boats on the start line, a really good turnout making for challenging racing.   Look forward to seeing you all on the water.
Let’s hope the weather is kind to us this summer!  Nicky
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